Federal and State Affairs Committee

April 13, 1969

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman who stated
that SB 194 has been amended into a house bill and therefore it
will presumably not be considered by the Committee in the
interim. He stated the history of this legislation, stating
that twice before the act had been worked on and since this
had taken place he felt that the people would just have to
live with it until they see how it is going to work; that he
had no intention of supporting changes next year.

Mr. Everett stated that there were still a couple of
things that needed to be done in addition to what is being
done this year; that it deals with density of residences
and county commissioners licensing refuse haulers, but that
maybe this should be separate legislation.

The Chairman stated that SB 49 conflicts with a section
of SB 9, and asked for action on this bill. Mr. Woodward
moved that the bill be reported adversely. Motion was seconded
by Mr. Winters and carried unanimously except for Mr. Turner
who asked to be recorded as voting no.

The meeting was adjourned.




